## Nevada Rural Health Centers, Inc.

P.O. BOX 69 HAWTHORNE, NEVADA 89415 (702) 945-3381

November 6, 1995

Mr. Brian Elkins, Administrator Grover C. Dills Medical Center P.O.Box 38 Caliente, NV. 89008

Dear Brian:

Pursuant to our several telephone conversations, and following dialogue with officials of the U.S. Public Health Service, please accept this letter and the ensuing statement as formal transfer of ownership of one modular building located on the hospital campus in Caliente, Lincoln County.

In accordance with that Memorandum of Understanding executed July 20, 1982 by and between Lincoln County, Nevada and the Central Nevada Rural Health Consortium, I, Kenneth A. McBain, Executive Director, acting as agent for Nevada Rural Health Centers, Inc. the successor- in- interest to Central Nevada Rural Health Consortium, do herein convey full, unencumbered title to that modular clinic building located on the campus of Grover C. Dills Medical Center, which housed (houses) the Caliente Medical Clinic. In conveying said title, I am in compliance with clearance granted by the U.S.Public Health Services in their memorandum of August 21, 1995.

I hope this finally clears up this long standing matter and this letter suffices as legal transfer of all ownership rights.

Sincerely,

Kenneth A. McBain **Executive Director** 

BRYAN ELKINS

JANAUARY 2, 1996

- 30 Ainuics roof 1 0 - 3

500 - 10 Frank 1 484 - 1000

عادي فالراز والأرا

YURIKO SETZER